
Minutes of the Western Michigan Region – Porsche Club of America 

Monthly Meeting 
 

February 4, 2013 - Delta Imports, Grand Rapids – Meeting was called to 
order by John Walters at 7:00 pm.  Members present were: John and 

Marshall Walters, Amber Door, Brenda Hildon-Kaempf, Dan Phillips, Ted & 
Gabi Blacklidge, Rick Riley, Arnie Axelrod and Colin Carpenter. 

 
Treasurer’s Report:  Approved.   

 
Membership Report:  223 Primary Members, 169 Affiliate Members – total 

392.  New Members - 1 
Glen & Julie Gordon, Traverse City, ’90 911 

Transfers In – 0. Transfers Out - 1 
Joe & Mary Sue Prout to Everglades Region. 

Non-renewals – 2.  Renewals – 14 

 
January Meeting Minutes:  Approved as printed. 

 
Uber Alles Editor’s Report:  John has updates for the calendar which he 

will provide to Dan.  Ted has a commitment for advertising from Great Lakes 
Chemical, which he will follow up on. 

 
Webmaster’ Report:  No report 

 
Insurance Report:  Nothing to insure. 

 
Old Business: 

 January 16 – Dinner Drive at Leo’s.  Hosted by Rick Riley.  Attended by 
28 members.  A great time had by all. 

 2013 Calendar – John will provide updates to Dan for the Uber. 

 Enthusiast Award – All set.  Marshall will present at WinterFest. 
 January 19 – North American International Auto Show – Ron Carr 

organized a great weekend.  A PCA video was shown on the large screen 
at the show. 

 
New Business: 

 February 9 – WinterFest.  Dan will bring the small 50th Anniversary 
banner.  Brenda will check with University Club to find out if there is any 

way to display the historical displays.  Rick and Claudio will bring their 
Zone and National awards from PCA Club Racing for display. 

 WinterFest thank-you gifts – Wine has been purchased and we have a 
number of donated items for giveaway. 



 February 10 – Morning-After Brunch at Cygnus, hosted by Wolfgang and 

Meluzka Bubeck 
 New Member Social Subsidy – discussion about hosted a new member 

lunch in Spring 2013.  More to follow. 
 2013 Porsche Parade – Registration opens March 12.  A region-wide blast 

will go out from Ron Carr.  Some regions are going to do a “pre-parade 
primer” and we’ll try to do the same.  Amber reported plans are moving 

forward smoothly.  Having an issue with finding lift trucks for use.  
National will be back in April to meet and complete some of their work.  

Delta is providing transport for cards under warranty. Service will be 
available locally for those not under warranty. Amber suggested that 

those who are attending, review the website, and print everything off 
prior to registration which can be a 20-30 minute process. 

 
Meeting adjourned at 7:46pm 

 

Respectfully submitted by Brenda Hildon-Kaempf 


